## Corrected Version ASDC MEETING Monday, April 4, 2016

The regular meeting for the ASDC was held on **April 4, 2016** at 2:33pm at San Joaquin Delta College in the Rauhuff boardroom. The Vice President being in chair. The following members were present: Findlay, Arzate-Ramirez, Murry, Medina, Slaughter, Rodriguez, Jones-Jaramillo, Arcos, Soto, and Advisor Byrd. The following members were absent: Duran (excused), Romero (Unexcused). Quorum was met.

The minutes for the March 28, 2016 meeting were approved as corrected.

Senator Slaughter moved "to approve a payment in the amount of \$58.96 to Food 4 Less for Food 4 Thought." Motion approved without objection.

Senator Slaughter moved "to approve to reimburse Shayla Walker in the amount of \$106.07 for Food purchases for the Stockton is Magnificent event." Motion approved without objection.

Valerie Gnassounou-Bynoe, Advisor of the Stockton Delta Dance Company gave a special dance project presentation and requested \$300 from ASDC. Board agreed to get back to Valerie as soon as possible.

Treasurer Soto reported she has posted flyers and that the \$650.00 cash advance has been approved. Senator Rodriguez has made a contract with a band for \$500.00. A timeline will be provided next meeting.

Board discussed the pros and cons of the Stockton is Magnificent event.

VP Findlay discussed the logistics of the Mountain House Meet and Greet event. The event will take place on April 20 at 12:30pm-1:30pm.

Advisor Byrd presented an estimate cost for 11 people to attend the Student Senate General Assembly in the Ontario Convention Center.

Senators Medina and Slaughter discussed the possibility of extending the ASDC term to three years. Due to constitutional conflicts the board agreed that both Senators Medina and Slaughter should look more into the topic.

Senator Slaughter reported that many students were happy with being selected for the free groceries. Board agreed groceries should be handed out in a first come first serve basis.

Senator Medina reported that Tara Gallegos, a Marketing Specialist, asked that ASDC members attend the Asparagus Festival going on April 15, 16,17th to volunteer.

Advisor Byrd announced that Director Aja Butler is now back. Advisor Byrd also announced that she will still be here until the end of the month.

Lisa Cooper briefly announced that the DLE Survey has gone very well with a turnout of over 1,000 students actually participating. Lisa Cooper also mentioned the goal is to push for another 1,000 students to take the survey.

Meeting adjourned at 3:28pm

Minutes Submitted by Julian Arzate-Ramirez, ASDC Secretary